

# **JFC School Council Agenda**

Monday, February 3, 2025, 7:00 - 8:30  
School Library or Online: [meet.google.com/idn-tvha-uap](https://meet.google.com/idn-tvha-uap)

**7:00 - 7:05**

## **Welcome and Introductions**

Present: Leah Pullen, Christina Kropf, Ashley Jardin, Sarah Hildebrant, Miki Uoya, Nancy Lowen (Staff Liaison), Ashley North, Allison Brubacher, Amber Robertson, Bronwyn Fleming, Pam Humphrey (DECE), Jenifer Cuabu

**7:05 - 7:15**

## **WRAPSC meeting update (Ashley Jardin)**

-we can contact Nutrition for Learning to do a presentation to parent council if we'd like  
\*if there is cash donated to the school for food (through WEFI or through the Nutrition for Learning), it has to go to Nutrition for Learning  
-no cap to PROGrant  
-gave some ideas ideas for different uses of PROGrant

**7:15 - 7:35**

## **Fundraising**

- Gino's Pizza Debrief - We had hoped to raise \$500 and we raised \$300
- Krispy Kreme Debrief - goal of \$3000 - sold \$2000
  - the singles went better than we thought. Many people enjoyed buying 2,4,6 etc., rather than 1 dozen
  - Worked well to attach it to another event. Feedback from parents that they really liked that.
- Review [Fundraising Plan](#)
- Upcoming
  - Seed sales - went out on Monday
  - Chocolate dates-signed up (Last year, the value of a box was \$90 and we made \$40). This year, the bars are 3 bars for \$5 through World's Finest Chocolate. The value of a box is \$100. The profit is \$50. If we have extra chocolates or boxes that are partially sold, we can sell them as individuals.
    - Proposed Dates: March 19-April 9 (Kick-off Assembly Thursday March 20)

**7:35 - 8:05**

## **Schoolyard Improvement**

- Update on meeting with Facilities (Ashley North)
  - Met with Alex from Facilities
  - Facilities/Grounds can provide a microforest through a Federal Grant. They will put a fence around it, but the school is responsible for watering them.

-Facilities can also provide outside classroom through their budget

-School Yard drainage can become a priority capital project

-Next step is to get together with facilities with a school yard map printed out to figure out where items will go (e.g., outdoor classroom, microforest). That will also give us a better sense of how long we have until the outdoor equipment will actually have to be replaced. That meeting will be scheduled for next week.

- Next steps
- Proposal for Kindie Area improvement (Pam Humphrey DECE)
  - Interested in 2 mud kitchens for the Kindergarten outdoor area
  - KCI students would build them, delivery in April
  - Proposed cost for 2 is \$700
  - Will look for donations from the community for pots and pans for mud kitchen
  - Council Approved the purchase of 2 mud kitchens as per the proposal of Pam Humphrey for approximately \$700.

**8:05 - 8:15                      Parent Involvement Fund**

**8:15 - 8:30                      Principal's Report/ What's on your mind?**

-Projector and Stage update: They did come and fix the projector and sound system. That means assemblies can start up again. The stage is beyond repair. We are exploring some options with facilities. We are on a list for a new gym floor, which should happen in the next few months. We would want to hold off on a new stage system until the floor is replaced. We are exploring options for a stage (e.g., risers). The school may try borrowing risers from another school to see how they would work for the school.

-Jamie Dempsey is currently on a leave for a few weeks. Kelly Wilkinson will be covering for this week and next week.

-Report cards come home Monday February 10. IEPs will come home around that date too.

-Black Brilliance Assembly at the end of the month

-Kindie registration is open now. If you know of anyone with kindergarten-aged children, please encourage them to register!

Meeting Schedule for 2024/2025 - All meetings at 7pm

Monday, Oct 7 Monday, Nov 4 Monday, Dec 2 Monday, Feb 3	Monday, Mar 3 Monday, April 7 Monday, May 5 Monday, June 2
--	---